From your Borough Councillor

May 2017


It is that time of year when Council Tax emerges as an issue. Hopefully you have all received your Council tax bill and have agreed to the standing order to pay it. But I still think that you might be interested to how your parish compares to others. In Rushcliffe villages fall into groups by size, and as a general rule the bigger the group a parish fits in, the higher the council tax. This seems to arise because people in larger communities have higher expectations, and also because in larger communities many jobs (eg litter picking) are more onerous and you are less likely to get volunteers doing it for free. 

	Town/ Parish
	Parish Precept
	
	

	Suburb 45000+
	
	Small Village 300-1000
	

	West Bridgford
	£52.92
	Newton
	£41.36

	Large Village/ Small Town 7-10,000
	
	Aslockton
	£22.22

	Bingham
	£72.22
	Cropwell Butler
	£33.34

	Cotgrave
	£93.82
	Flintham
	£51.56

	East Leake
	£75.80
	Kinoulton
	£16.71

	Keyworth
	£66.63
	Whatton
	£31.80

	Ratcliffe0onTrent
	£88.62
	Bunny
	£57.81

	Ruddington
	£112.29
	Langar cum Barnstone
	£107

	Medium Village 1500 - 2000
	
	
	

	East Bridgford

	£43.03
	
	

	Cropwell Bishop
	£139.53
	
	

	Gotham
	£61.64
	
	

	Gamston
	£38.79
	
	

	Sutton Bonnington
	£37.37
	
	

	Tollerton
	£55.92
	
	


Most really small villages that have no public facilities tend not to precept at all (Car Colston, Screveton, Kneeton), whereas those with some facilities (eg Shelford) have to charge what is necessary. Looking at the above list you will notice some anomalies. These are nearly all to do with provision of community facilities (Cropwell Bishop, Langar). Community halls and children’s play areas are amongst the most expensive – but also represent the highest demand. Playing fields are also expensive.
As I write these notes, it comes to mind that people do not seem to me to be as interested in local tax levels as they once were – certainly whilst they are at these levels. I have heard it expressed that residents want things done, and the place kept tidy & attractive but are not prepared to contribute effort to doing anything. More than once I have heard it said that “I/we want it doing – but I have not got any time, I would rather pay a bit more to pay someone to do it. I think I should assume that big increases are not acceptable, but am I right about the general feeling. If I am wrong, please tell me. My email address is below.
Cllr Nigel Lawrence   01949 20619
Cllr.nlawrence@eastbridgford.net

